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WE ARE BLESSED!  
Brethren in Christ: 
 Even as we continue to deal with the COVID restrictions here in Cambodia, we are so blessed by 
your faithfulness. All of the kids were required to get a 5th booster shot in order to attend school. We  
adults are also forced to continue this questionable vaccination process in order to have church or conduct 
business transactions. As a result everyone at the Children’s Home got sick for about a week, but we have 
recovered. Face masks are still required for large groups. 

We now have 42 kids in the home. Four live in our second children’s home location in the upstairs 
level of our main church in the Takeo province SW of Phnom Penh. I am thankful for every child that the 
Lord has blessed us with as they continue to “grow in Grace and knowledge” of our Lord Jesus Christ. 
Thanks to all of you we now have 2 vehicles. That allows us to take many of the kids with us to the 
churches out in the provinces. 

I have been busy in many parts of the country with our church plants, including a new one near the 
border with Vietnam. Pastor Houng leads this group. We were also able to provide the church with some 
medical supplies. We are planning a baptismal service for about 60 people on July 25th. Praise God! 
 

                    
   

                                    
 
 



 Out in one province a typhoon came through and took the roof off Pastor High’s church! No one was 
hurt, but since this is a very well attended church and the rainy season is here we need to repair it. We have 
come up with a cost of $5,000.00 if I and the older boys in the Children’s Home do most of the work. Please 
prayerfully consider donating to this work. 
 

 
 The Chinese continue to make claims on Cambodian territory, and there is really nothing that the 
government can do about it. The naval base near Sihanoukville is being revamped by China for their own use. 
Please pray that our ministry here will not be hindered as a result of this.  
 Inflation and rising costs have impacted everyone here in Cambodia. The money we require for the 
Children’s Home is now $4,000.00 per month, which includes food, rent, medical, school fees and 
transportation, and utilities. This comes to about $95.00 per child. We don’t have many options but to 
increase the support amount to match this. Diesel fuel here is presently $1.54 per litre or $5.86 per gallon. 
Gasoline is $6.00 per gallon. I am so thankful that our vehicles are diesel powered and can get close to 40 
miles per gallon.  
 I am not preaching at the Youth Camp right now because attendance has been greatly restricted. I am 
involved in Samaritan’s Purse ministries as is my brother Piset. This helps so many kids in Cambodia! 
 We continue to be grateful for your dedicated support and prayers for our ministries here. We still see 
the Gospel working in the hearts of people who have never heard it and sat so long in darkness. All of us here 
want to encourage you and assure you that your participation is vital in our efforts to raise these kids in the 
light of God’s Word and bring Jesus Christ to the people of Cambodia.  
Thank you so much! Pilot and Siela Nhap 
 

 
THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR SUPPORT 
 AND MAY GOD RICHLY BLESS YOU!   
Romans 8:21 

 
Support Address:  
Open Arms Resource Center 
PO Box 1213 
La Veta, CO 81055 
pilotsiela@gmail.com 
Needs: Medical supplies, water filters 
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